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Kim took the bulls by the horn and started the newsletter this month.  So in finishing it, we took out all the bells and whistles to get it done (including the pictures and jokes, sorry).  Well, here goes……..

FIRST AND FOREMOST – EMAS UPDATE !!  Currently, as most of you know, EMAS no longer has an ALS affiliation.  Sweeping changes in the way we operate include their medic on Engine 51.  That medic is technically employed by WRTFD as a  firefighter/Paramedic and will function under our control.  There are several memos posted regarding these operational changes, please read them.
All training sessions are to be held at station 51 in the conference room.  This is due to push to centralize our equipment and improve overall response times.
Fire Protection District Board meeting is scheduled for 6/16, 1900 hours, at station 52.

Congratulations on the following staff changes!


Troy Wymer, lateral move and is now Reserve Lieutenant


Brian Griffith, Mike Tibbetts, Jeff Campbell, and Bob Cesnik on moving from Reserve to Compensated.


Casey Arkins on his promotion to Lieutenant of Public Education.


Wayne Fletcher, Jim Jackson, Joe Marcum, John McMillan, and Jerry Harder being hired as reserves!

Good job everyone!

Special thanks to Jason Tibbetts for getting free entry to anyone attending the Clint Black show at Deer Creek on May 31.

Reminder of non-officer battalions to attend staff meetings when at all possible, which are now scheduled on 

the 4th Tuesday and Wednesday of the month unless otherwise posted.

A lot of the reserves are EMAS employees who will now be found in 
Firehouse Software under two different staff i.d. numbers.   Make 

sure you enter the right staff id number on runs.

As most of you have seen by now, Kim has issued a ‘survey’ asking opinions on semi-monthly payroll.  If you want to have a say in this, even if 

it’s just yes or no, please have the survey back in to her by 6/12.

Health & Safety Fair update.  Still June 19 & 20.  Still at CCG..  Any further questions, contact Troy Wymer.  Please try to donate as much time as possible to this very worthwhile event.

Be sure to get insurance information on all runs!  

When you’re out in the district be sure to maintain a professional attitude.  No shorts, sandals, etc.  (Watch the language too.)

Special thanks to Jeff Smith for taking the time to build the table at station 52.  Good job!  (This one may actually last.)

Just as a reminder to your daily duty list, there are also weekly & monthly duties.  Check the list at either station for specifics.

The committee on permanent stations has reached the final stage.  They are working out last minute details which will be made available after the June 

staff meeting.  Essentially what this means is that you will be assigned to a particular station based on several 

factors including proximity to station, seniority, certification level, and activity level.  

Once we start permanent station assignments, we must keep in mind that we are still one department.  Station competition or “attitudes” 

regarding the other station will not be tolerated AT ALL!

Effective immediately, each station may go anywhere in their district for a ‘sit-down’ meal.  Since Station 51’s district is limited, they may go onto 135 as far north as Main Street.  Make certain that you keep the time out on the street limited.  This was a move to attempt to improve overall response times.

Along the lines of the above, you MUST notify Battalion 5 each time you go off station in department apparatus for anything other than a run.  This is so the Battalion Chief knows at all times where his apparatus are.

I’d like to thank everyone who helped with the certification of engine 51 and rescue 51.  The hard work was much appreciated!  Special thanks to Chad Abel, Brian Griffith, Jeff Campbell, Tom Arkins & Rick Taylor for their extended efforts!

Tanker 52 was sold and transferred to Pennsylvania on 6/1.  After 21 years of service it was bid a fond farewell.  Good riddance.

Speaking of tankers, our new one is expected to be in around the end of July.  In the mean time, E52 is functioning as the tanker and Perry E669 is serving as a backup. 

The new Rescue 51 is  in and is undergoing the slow process of being placed in service.  We are still a couple of weeks away from having it completely in service.  If you haven’t already, be sure to see Capt. Thacker about getting cleared as a chauffeur.

Thanks to Eric Brown, Jeff Smith and Kevin Skipper, we have one more place to retreat to at station 51.  (i.e.:  the new room downstairs).  This is much fancier than the visqueen version from a couple of years back.  

Be sure to attend this year’s Jo Co Fire Assn meeting at Station 52 on WEDNESDAY, June 17th at 1900hrs.  Dinner this year will be a hog roast!!  As with any P.R. event, class B uniforms (button –up shirts) are required.

Be sure to read this month’s only policy change regarding facial hair and overall hair length.  It will be effective Monday, June 15th.

The boat at Station 52 is still NOT in-service.  It is NOT to respond on any runs.  This is due to the lack of sufficiently trained individuals.  Lieutenant Abel will be scheduling further classes in the very near future.  As soon as enough people have been turned over on it, it will be placed in-service.

Effective immediately, inspections will no longer be done at the company level unless a certified inspector is on your apparatus.  Only re-inspects will be done company-level.  Again, both are done out in the public, so Class B uniforms are to be worn.

Most of June’s training will focus around the new equipment, ie. Rescue, boat, extrication tools, etc.

We will no longer accept a disregard from another agency.  If you are disregarded (on any run), all can cancel except the first due, which will continue for a report.  An update to the SOG will be issued to clarify this policy further.

Speaking of SOG’s, if you haven’t picked yours up yet, be sure to do so ASAP.  Your own copy is available in the conference room at Station 51.  It is your responsibility to be familiar with them.

Attention all non-chauffeurs:  someone from the training division will be contacting you regarding your driving status.  It is a goal for everyone on this department to be “cleared” to chauffeur within the next six months.

The Health and Safety Division has set up a guideline that states when a Safety Officer will respond to an incident.  There are certain calls that will initiate this response, i.e., smoke/fire in a residence, MVA w/ entrapment, etc.  Just be aware that you may have one of these individuals responding as well.

The meeting with the FPDB on May 13th went well and the Ten Year Plan was proposed.  They will be meeting again June 16th to discuss the adoption process of this plan.

Dan Reed is no longer with this agency.

TRAINING TIP FOR THE MONTH:

The new Buick Rivieras and Oldsmobile Auroras now have their batteries and electrical systems mounted under the rear passenger seat.

If you complete a tuition reimbursement form, turn it in to Captain Thacker.  He is handling those now.

Lieutenant Marsh will be out of town from June 14-21. See Kevin Skipper for any apparatus matters. 

Captain Slauter will be out of town from June 11-18.  Casey Arkins (or I guess I can say, Lieutenant Arkins) will be acting Safety Officer in his absence.  Any other concerns can be directed toward Chief Dutton.

Division Chief Brown will be out of town June 9-15th.  Direct any items toward Chief Dutton.

Captain Thacker will be out of town from June 15-28th.  Direct any items toward Division Chief Cassin (who is NOT going out of town!)

If you haven’t noticed yet, the EMS equipment on both engines is set-up identical.  After careful consideration and much input, a checklist of equipment has been developed and is available in each clipboard.  Please use this checklist to verify your equipment presence.  Also DO NOT alter the equipment by putting in or taking out anything.  I know each paramedic has his/her own preference on equipment and the way it is packed, but what we have developed is a general “White River” way.  Please learn it and use it.  And as another reminder:  Get with EMAS after the run to get any equipment you used.  For the time being, you may have to go to Headquarters to get ALS supplies since they do not (and cannot) carry ALS equipment on the ambulance.

If you are off, and would like to take part in a history-making decision, there will be a meeting of the Johnson County Commissioners on Monday, June 15th, 1998 at 0800 hours at the Johnson County Courthouse Annex at which time they will discuss the implementation of Johnson County’s new 800Mhz radio system.  Tell a friend to attend, because the more in attendance at the meeting, the more likely it is to pass.

BIRTHDAYS

5/29 – Mike Tibbetts

6/2 – Mike Hoffman

6/9 – Kevin Skipper

6/17 – Pat Carmean

6/30 – Lori Pell

See you next month, Scott (and Kim)
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